LEPC (Local Emergency Planning Committee)

Wednesday, January 23rd, 2013 
8:00 – 8:22 A.M.


The following members were present:  Mike Carter, David Green, Dave Hazeltine, Mark Hartman, Phil Lampert, Jim Lintz, Linda Nelson, Gary Woodford, Ken Irwin, Rex Harris, and Tracy Kelley.


The meeting was called to order by Chairman Lintz at 8:00 a.m.   LEPC Grant and Update of LEPC Roster were added to the agenda. 


 With no additions or corrections, Hartman made a motion to approve the minutes of the September 26th, 2012 meeting as presented. Hazeltine seconded the motion. Motion carried unanimously.
Election of Chairman/Vice Chairman

Lintz called for nominations for Chairman and Vice Chairman. Bies nominated Jim Lintz for Chairman. Moved by Lampert, and seconded by Hazeltine, that

nominations cease and a unanimous ballot be cast for Jim Lintz for Chairman. Motion carried unanimously. Hartman nominated Phil Lampert for Vice Chairman. Moved by Bies and seconded by Hazeltine, that nominations cease and a unanimous ballot be 

cast for Phil Lampert for Vice Chairman. Motion carried unanimously.

Linda Nelson will be retained as Secretary.
Update LEPC Roster

Moved by Hazeltine and seconded by Lampert that Bill Kirsch be removed from the roster coded as 10) Facilities that store chemicals representative and that Gary Woodford be coded as a 10. Motion carried unanimously.   
2012 Funds Remitted to the County

 Moved by Lampert and seconded by Hazeltine to earmark 2012 Tier 2 monies in the amount of $1,100.00 for Custer County GIS for mapping expenses. Motion carried unanimously.   
Statewide Commodity Flow Study

Carter advised that a blanket assessment of traffic was done across the State of SD.  The busiest intersection in SD is the intersection of 16 & 385. 
County Fire Structural Capabilities

Carter said that the LEPC committee needs to be more proactive and look closely at the County and City capabilities for structure fires. 
Future Fire and Hazmat Concerns

Some of the fire departments are looking at land values in their areas to determine if it would be beneficial to form a fire district. In the event that happens it could drastically change the revenue raised for county fire areas. 

Carter said that he encouraged the committee to be made aware of potential situations in the County and City that could result in problems in the future.  Each situation should be reviewed and the committee should make recommendations on how to help avoid a bad situation before it happens.  
Uranium Mining 

Carter said that everyone should stay informed and involved in the uranium mining that may possibly happen in Custer County. Uranium mining could affect our county in many ways.  Transporting uranium will increase use of county roads which would impact the county’s budget.    

LEPC Grant

Hazeltine moved, seconded by Hartman, to authorize the Chairman to sign the 

2013 Custer County LEPC Grant Award in the amount of $1,075.45. Motion carried unanimously. 

With no further business, Bies moved, seconded by Hazeltine, to adjourn the meeting at 8:26 a.m.
_______________________                             __________________________

Chairman, Jim Lintz




Attest: Linda Nelson
